
FLASH NEWS 

CANDIDATES APPLYING (OR APPLIED EARLIER) FOR OVERMAN EXAMINATION UNDER 
THE COAL MINES REGULATIONS 2017, REQUIRE FOLLOWING PRACTICAL EXPERIENCE: 

1. AS PER THE PROVISIONS OF BYE-LAWS FOR OVERMAN’S EXAMINATION, 
PERSONS HAVING PRACTICAL EXPERIENCE IN A COAL MINE HAVING 
BELOWGROUND WORKINGS “IN A CAPACITY REQUIRING THE POSSESSION OF 
SIRDAR’S CERTIFICATE”. 
 

2. BOTH, NEW APPLICANTS AND THE APPLICANTS WHO HAVE APPLIED EARLIER 
FOR 2017 EXAMINATIONS, ARE REQUIRED TO SUBMIT THE EXPERIENCE 
CERTIFICATE IN A CAPACITY REQUIRING THE POSSESSION OF SIRDAR 
CERTIFICATE (i.e. AS A SHOT-FIRER OR SIRDAR). HOWEVER, IF EARLIER 
APPLICANTS HAVE ALREADY SUBMITTED THE EXPERIENCE CERTIFICATE IN THE 
PRESCRIBED CAPACITY, THEY NEED NOT SUBMIT THE EXPERIENCE CERTIFICATE 
AGAIN. 
  


